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MINUTES

Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MN Chiefs)

Board of Directors Meeting
May 15, 2008

Held at 1951 Woodlane Drive, Woodbury, Minnesota
Board Members Present: 
Chief John Bolduc 

Chief Tim Brennan

Chief Mona Dohman

Director Cari Gerlicher


Chief Peter Jansky

Chief Jeff McCormick

Chief Ron Sager

Chief Dave Thomalla


Chief Dana Waldron

Chief Rick Wyffels

Chief Rob Yant

Board Members Absent:
Chief Jim Crace, Chief Bob Jacobson, Chief Erv Weinkauf, Chief Mitch Weinzetl

Staff Members Present:
Harlan Johnson, Executive Director
Mary Henning, Communications/Training Coordinator
Chaplain Dan Carlson

Guests:
Chief Michael Messerich, retired Friday, May 16, from South St. Paul

1. Call to Order:

President Rob Yant called the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association (MN Chiefs) board meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.

2. Opening Invocation:

Chaplain Dan Carlson offered the opening invocation. Chief Dave Thomalla added during the invocation that today is Law Enforcement Memorial Day.

3. Approval of the Agenda:

Approved.
Approval motions:  1st–P. Jansky, 2nd–M. Dohman

4. President’s Report: 

New “Image” Committee. First Vice President and Sgt. at Arms will chair the committee, whose charge is to incorporate a new logo into future inventory of marketing and promotional materials.

Chief Dohman suggested working with higher education graphic design programs in Minnesota communities. MN Chiefs could hold a contest for logo design. The committee will establish guidelines and make recommendations to the board. Chief Jansky and Chief Thomalla also offered to serve on the committee.

Recruitment and retention of personnel. Chief Yant sees this problem nationwide as an industry. Chief Yant said the association could promote an outreach program to educate future officers about the profession and its requirements. 

Discussion on financial situation.  President Yant pointed out there was very little discussion regarding the dues increase agreed upon at the ETI business meeting, which may be an indication of desire to do away with telemarketing.

Legislative effort. Chief Yant is interested in broadening the association’s network of lobbying effort.

Board retreats. Chief Yant is interested in holding a smaller (executive officers and staff) and full board retreat to move toward developing a five-seven year strategic plan. The plan would include fiscal responsibility and business practices. Location and dates TBD, but the retreats will be held sometime in the fall, around the St. Cloud area. For example, the October board meeting could be an overnight the night before, with a retreat and board meeting held the same day. Board members are asked to email ideas to Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson.

5. Secretary’s Report: 

Approve minutes from the April 20 board meeting and April 21, 2008 business meeting at ETI, with one minor change:

Approval motions: T. Brennan, J. McCormick for board meeting

Approval motions: P. Jansky, J. McCormick for business meeting

6. Treasurer’s Report:

New Members. The board approved new members: 

Voting

Chief Daniel Vujovich

So St. Paul Police Department 

Chief Mark Reichel


Isle Police Department 

Chief Chris Hull


Minnesota Lakes Police Dept.

Associate Members

Commander Michael Meehan

Golden Valley Police Department 

Supporting Members

Retired Members

Approval motions:  1st–P. Jansky, 2nd– M. Dohman

Financial Report:  Treasurer Cari Gerlicher said that the financial report is sound and the board will be reviewing financial support for the future, since the decrease in telemarketing efforts is imminent.

Approval motions:  1st–P. Jansky, 2nd– M. Dohman

Bills to be paid. Approved. 

Approval motions:  1st–R. Yant, 2nd– D. Waldron

7. Executive Director’s Report (NEXT PAGE):

As submitted by Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson:

Executive Director Report

May 2008

Guest introduction

Harlan Johnson introduced Chief Mike Messerich of South St. Paul, who attended the meeting as a soon-to-be retired chief. He retires May 16, 2008.

On Line interactive law enforcement training opportunity

KRM Information Services approached the Minnesota Sheriffs Assn. and the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association to partner with a law enforcement training program that involves a live fed from a subject matter expert instructor on any topic of law enforcement interest and can web cast the two hour presentation to any site. This is an opportunity to enhance our training offers and to provide for another non-telemarketing revenue stream. They would charge us $200 per site and we could charge each participate to attend and for POST credit.

After Executive Training Institute I would like to meet with a committee from the Minnesota Sheriffs Assn. and Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association to discuss this prospect.

(deferred to Training Committee)

Conflict of Interest Policy

As part of the rules imposed by Sarbanes-Oxley and with other accounting rules  we state in our IRS Report Form 990 each year that we have a conflict of interest policy, we will be asking all Board members to sign the master copy of our conflict of interest statement at the May 2008 Board of Directors meeting. A copy of the policy is provided with this packet to each member to review prior to the May 2008 meeting.

CIBERS Update
 
Thank you so much for hosting the meeting with BCA staff to discuss implementation issues and strategies for CIBRS.  I know BCA management came away from that meeting feeling like it was a very good dialogue and feeling like everyone was in agreement that the success of the CIBRS rollout is critical.  To that end, there are definitely some concrete things the BCA can do to partner with the Chiefs and Sheriffs Associations to move forward with this effort.  As a follow-up to the meeting, we put together the following action plan for some of the issues discussed such as communication, training, and best practices:  
 
1. Best Practices.  As was suggested at the meeting, we propose having a follow-up focus group with local agency representatives to work through some of the best practices issues raised.  Jim and Harlan could identify key participants from those agencies either submitting or accessing data in CIBRS.  This could be a half day session at the Associations’ offices in Woodbury.  A BCA analyst could facilitate the discussion and BCA could assist in drafting best practices based on the outcomes from the meeting for the Associations’ and BCA to use. 

 
2. Communication.  It was clear from the meeting that the BCA really needs to step up the communication for CIBRS. There are still a lot of misperceptions about what CIBRS is and what it isn’t as well as other questions related to the rollout of CIBRS. 
· BCA’s public information officer, Michelle Fure, is working on revising the CIBRS one-pager and a Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) sheet which will address many of the questions raised in our meeting.  These will be tools that the Associations’ can use to promote CIBRS.  
· Michelle will also be drafting an article for the major law enforcement publications incorporating the FAQs.  This will be submitted by the end of March for possible inclusion in the next issues published. 

· Bud mentioned doing a sign-up “blitz” at the upcoming Chiefs and Sheriffs conferences in April and June.  As BCA staff talked through this idea, it became clear that this may be more of a risk at this time than a benefit.  Most of the agencies involved in the statewide rollout won’t be submitting data to CIBRS until the end of 2008.  It could be very detrimental to sign up a large number of law enforcement agencies to access CIBRS data in the next few months and then have those agencies be completely dissatisfied at the lack of data available until more agencies are actually submitting data.  This could ultimately deplete momentum for CIBRS and affect future agency participation.  It may be more prudent to ramp up communication efforts now and do a more targeted sign-up blitz at the winter Sheriffs conference and the 2009 Chiefs conference.  
 
3. Training.  To ensure that that current, 2-hour online CIBRS training is meeting user needs, we plan to conduct a brief, online survey with users who’ve completed the training and determine if there are any gaps or how the training could be improved given some of the suggestions and questions raised at our meeting.   

 
Please let us know your thoughts or suggestions – particularly on number one.  It would be great to begin organizing the focus group to stay on top of these issues as agencies come on board.  We look forward to hearing from you and working with you.
Dana
 
Dana Gotz
CriMNet Program Administrator
Bureau of Criminal Apprehension
651-793-1007
 

Telemarketing
To President Rob Yant: 

I have a meeting scheduled for Friday May 2, 2008 with John Bill and Mike Callan from Community Safety (CS) to discuss our proposal for public support.

What I intend to propose a program where we will “lease” or purchase the names of those contributors from the last two years for us to use as a data base for a mailing to be conducted by the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association. We would request an electronic transfer to the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association of a mailing name, address, an amount last donated, and the month of the last donation.

We would process the outgoing mailing probably through a mailing service with a return address of 1951 Woodlane Drive, Woodbury. We would receipt all donations received in our office with current or temporary employees depending on the response. Mailing would be based of the contributors last date of contribution to our association from telemarketing, making this on year round on-going program. Not just a one time campaign, spreading the work over a longer time period.

In return we would pay Community Safety 10% of the gross for providing the list for a two year period, and would re-negotiate after that time for a better updated list. We could comply with any reasonable request for inspection by Community Safety to safeguard their investment.

If this would be agreeable to Community safety I would ask the Board of Directors for their approval for the discontinuance of telemarketing on behalf of the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association.

There would be start up cost of this program and ongoing expense for the outgoing mail from a commercial mail stuffing business. This is usual a per piece expense. We would need to purchase some technical equipment and produce a software program to assist in an easy way to process returns with names of active contributors and the amount they donated.

May 2, 2008. I met with John Bill and Mike Callan and proposed my idea to them; although they did listen, they both flatly declined our request to access their matured mailing list. They spoke against mail campaign for Chief’s associations, because in their opinion it is not effective to send out statewide letters without a local flavor to them.

Citing the Minnesota Sheriffs Assn. mail appeal, each letter sent out is over the local county sheriff’s name and with only 87 sheriffs they presort and individualize each letter by county. Readers are lead to believe that the sheriff is actually making the request.

In our case we could not do such a personalized letter to each resident because of size and lack of jurisdiction in much of the state. CS is willing to do a prospect mailing for us with an anticipated 2% return on the mailed solicitation. This prospect mailing may, with good luck and in a good economy, pay for itself.

The rest of the conversation was centered on their request to re-structure our telemarketing to the 90-10% split where we assume the risk. The benefit, according to CS, is that they would no longer have to advise called persons that they are paid professional solicitors but could actually say they are employees of the Minnesota Chiefs of Police Association, make the donation more direct to us. They would charge us 10% of the gross for consultation fees and $1 for each piece of mailed sent and received as a result of the call. This would also give us a better rating with the Charities Review Council in their annual review.

The operation, they say, would be seamless and that office space and equipment is part of the 10% consultation fee. We would have an assigned manager to hire and train up to eight employees calling on our behalf.

They have tried it in five other states and according to them; all states have seen a marked increase in their donations.

Options: Refer to the Finance Committee to: 

Do nothing and let our telemarketing slowing fade away

Re-structure our contact with CS 

Stop telemarketing today

Seek a new solicitation consultant for telemarketing and or mail solicitation.

I got caught!

“I got caught” is a program that is sponsored by McDonalds in Minnesota where officers when observing a child doing something right can give the child a ticket reaffirming the positive behavior and entitles the child to a free treat at McDonalds. Distribution is going to be a logistically concern for both Minnesota Sheriffs Assn and us. We are teaming up to facilitate distribution throughout the state to interested law enforcement agencies.

.

Executive Training Institute 2008 Wrap up Meeting

May 27, 2008 will be the wrap u meeting of the 2008 Executive Training Institute at Plymouth Police Department. New Executive Training Institute Chair will be Board member Chief Jeff McCormick and co-chair to be announced.

Medical Marijuana

Our friend Dakota County Attorney Jim Backstrom has been taking a lot of personal hits and attacks from Neil Levine, Executive Director of the Marijuana Policy Project. They have singled him out for attack. His office receives as many as 200 calls a day for “800” phone numbers from people claiming to be his constituents critical of his position as the law enforcement lead opposing medical marijuana in Minnesota.

MINUTES continued on next page.

Board/Task Force/Committee reports

a. POST Board -

The POST Board attended a retreat May 13, 2008. Next meeting is June 11, 2008.

The part-time licensing issue has been referred to the POST Standards  Committee.

The POST Board discussed the complaint and disciplinary process and decided it is working.

b. Statewide Interoperable Radio Committee

A subcommittee is reviewing how users will share radio frequencies. The PSIC grants will be awarded in Aug./Sept. – 80 percent federal and 20 percent local match money. The criteria for distribution will be specified by categories of population and call load. The subcommittee will make recommendations to the Radio Board.

c. Drug Task Force

Chief Dana Waldron reported that the State of Minnesota took $50,000 from its budget; he will send a letter to DPS stating why the task force needs the funding replaced.

The DEA gave a presentation on prescription drug abuse by kids and adults.

d. CJIS



No report.

e. CriMNet

Chief Ron Sager reported that CriMNet is revamping its MOC Codes; CIBRS has a meeting June 12. Vendors have been reviewing specifications for e-charging between agencies, county attorneys’ offices and courts. A notary public has to witness signatures. Ramsey County already is e-charging.

f. Driver and Motor Vehicle Services

Chief Ron Sager reported that new license plates are approved and distributed, as published in C-Notes.

g. Forensics Lab Advisory Committee
No report.


h. Human Trafficking Task Force
(report as submitted to the board, follows on next page)

Human Trafficking Task Force

Thursday, February 22, 2007

Meeting Notes

Special Project Funding - $43,000 available

Options identified for use of funds

· Qualitative data and information – build from quantitative data (identified as best use of funds)
· Needs assessment on program and/or service gaps, problem identification and how to reform the system

· Victim-centered focus

· Training for street officers

· Recognition of trafficking

· Identification of who to educate/train

· Sexual exploitation – beyond drugs

· Develop a public awareness plan – with an implementation strategy

· Prevention of trafficking

· Focus on identification of trafficking victims

· Obtain data by using focus groups with victims and service providers

· Recognition

· Barriers to services and in the system

· Talk with victims (concern on unwillingness to talk)

· Talk about how they got involved

Other options discussed

· Obtain data on trafficking of Native American women and girls

· Gather data and information we need to know but currently do not have available

· Distribute ICE DVD on Human Trafficking

· Presentations on human trafficking at colleges and universities

· Identify and discuss why human trafficking is happening

· Family Violence Prevention Fund study – Lauren will provide details

· Male youth involved in human trafficking

· Data and research on labor trafficking

Additional member discussion – community liaisons 

Review Task Force membership and determine if some one is not attending. Contact that person for interest and if interest is minimal keep them informed but add additional person from the list below: 

· Native American women – Minnesota Women’s Sexual Assault Commission

· Homeless youth and male youth – Beth Holger(sp) with State of Minnesota; BRIDGE

· East African community

· West African community

· CLUES – Latino: Central Legale(sp)
Development of Task Force committees

1. Needs Assessment and Data Analysis Committee (Top priority)

· Use Special Project Funding to initiate work of committee

· Focus on items discussed and prioritized under Special Project Funding above

· Task Force members to assist in developing RFP

· Kate Richtman

· Donna Dunn

· Lauren Gilchrist

· Loni Payne

· Cheryl Thomas

· Bill Micklus

· Suzanne Elwell

Other future committees

Public Awareness Initiative Committee (once data has been collected and analyzed)

· Committee members

· John Bandemer

· Dick Wexler

Training Plan Committee (once data has been collected and analyzed)

· Committee member

· Bill Micklus

Potential presenters at future meetings

· May ’07 – Linda Miller, Civil Society

· May ’07 – Ilknur Altuntas

Committee Reports:

i. Executive



No report.

j. Rules




No report.

k. Promotions and Recognition 
No report.

The committee will decide on a new essay topic. One suggestion from the board is “How Do I Keep My Friends Safe on the Internet?”

l. Scholarship Committee

The 2009 deadline will be changed to May 1. The 2008 July 1 deadline and promotion continues to run in C-Notes, as well as a scholarship news release was distributed to members and higher education law enforcement program directors.


m. Education and Training – Chief John Bolduc is the new chair. Chief Wayne Shellum of Robbinsdale is retiring.

Chief Ron Sager, who runs the golf tournament for the Fall Conference, is looking for hole sponsors.

n. ETI Committee


No report.

o. Regional Representatives
The next meeting is July 9 at the Woodbury MN Chiefs office.

p. Magazine Committee

No report.

Chief Jeff McCormick is the new chair.


q. Legislative Committee

No report, but MN Chiefs will request a legislative outcomes summary from Eric Hyland and post in C-Notes and on the website.

r. Chaplain’s report.

Chaplain Dan Carlson sits on the National Guard military reintegration committee. Regarding the MN Chiefs chaplain service he provides, he is meeting with a number of chaplains from around the state in late June to review funeral protocols, guidelines, selection criteria, credentials, and other possible scenarios when a chaplain’s service is necessary.

Items from the Floor

Members of the board expressed concern about the ETI Awards Banquet protocol. Chief Dohman, Chief Jansky and Chaplain Carlson will review color guard protocol, award distribution, audience response and speaker criteria.

The 2007 audit draft published February 2008 has yet to be finalized and sent to the association.

Exec. Dir. Harlan Johnson said he wants to arrange an association line of credit with Bremer.

New Business

Following formal approval from the general membership at the Annual Business Meeting at the 2008 Executive Training Institute, the Board of Directors voted to increase dues in excess of 10 percent. The dues increase will be $50 for Voting members and $25 for Associate and Supporting members in 2009 and again a like increase in 2010.

The initial motion specified a $50 increase for all members, but then Chief Sager suggested the motion be amended to assign a $25 increase for Associate and Supporting members.

Chief McCormick voted against the amended motion.

Approval motions:  1st – P. Jansky, 2nd – C. Gerlicher

Old Business

Director and Treasurer Cari Gerlicher asked that a review of employee-accrued paid time off be added to the June meeting agenda.

Move to adjourn, 1:22 p.m.

MN Chiefs President Chief Rob Yant will host the next meeting.

Approval motions:  1st – P. Jansky, 2nd – C. Gerlicher

Respectfully submitted to Chief David Thomalla, Secretary

M.H. 

